
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 26, 2015  
 

Present:    John Strasser, Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:     None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

No Select Board meeting on November 9, 2015 and the select board office will be closed the 10
th
 and 12

th
 

of November. 

 

The board reviewed the sign proposed for the Coffin Pond conservation area. 

 

The board received a letter from Barbara Serafini in regard to the North Country Chamber Players using 

the Meetinghouse in February.  The board had suggested that the players might look at using the Littleton 

Opera House for the winter concert.  The board made the suggestion with the idea that the NCCP might 

attract new patrons and the Town would save by not opening the building.  No application has been 

received for the rental at this point and it was a preliminary conversation that was held.  The board will 

respond to the board and to the executive director. 

 

The board received the new figures from the Healthtrust and the medical is up 3.4% with no change in the 

dental. 

 

The BTLA responded on two abatements filed by Scolardi Living Trust and Moose Realty.  They request 

that the town negotiate with the property owners by February 16, 2016. 

 

The board received a copy of Wetland Permit by notification for Michael Coyle, Map 221, Lot 19.2 for 

pond maintenance. 

 

The board approved three driveways permits for the Suzette Wolf property on Pecketts Cross Road. Map 

211, Lot 2.  Permits are for logging and also sugar House access. 

 

The board discussed the current computer contract. 

 

Margo would like to add solar information from the regional energy commission to the tax bill insert. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of October 19, 2015, seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to 

adjourn; seconded by MR. STRASSER the meeting was adjourned at 6:30pm. The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday November 2, 2015 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 


